Minutes of Committee Meeting Held on 
06-11-14 at Wendron FC

Present; Peter Roe, Mark Carney, Kevin & Debbie Knowles, Craig Turner, Alan Odgers, Simon Gardiner, Les Shaw, Chris Philcox, Mandy Kimmins, Sharon Martin.
Apologies  Kyle Harvey.

The minutes of the last meeting on 02-101-14 were signed as accurate.

Matters Arising;
The next friendly festival has been booked for Penryn College on Saturday 13th December 2014, we have confirmed the booking of all the 3g pitch from 9am until 2pm, this will be split into 4 pitches to accommodate the 4 age groups, u7s, u8s,u9s,u10s.
Debbie will contact Jake Ash to make sure they have enough goals to match the 4 pitches.
Peter discussed how we should organise the u10s format, he has collated their league results so far and will split the teams that enter in 2 leagues so they have more competitive matches, he will also organise them on the day.
It was agreed by all that everyone will receive a participation certificate and Mandy was asked to produce these again, she will also produce a poster/flyer to advertise the festival, Peter agreed to put together some wording to explain how the u10s would be run and to email these details out to that age group.
League Coats, Alan brought some samples for everyone to try on, he also showed everyone the logo which is planned to be sewn on, the sizes will be submitted by everyone at the end of the meeting.
Peter reported back that the match he attended at Truro went without any issues.
Cup Draw was done by Craig and Les, the fixtures will be submitted onto the website tomorrow, Mark was asked to move any fixtures that were set on the 23-11-14, to accommodate the cup fixtures. Kevin explained that the U16s cup matches would need to be split into December and January as it was too late to get appointed referees for their matches, which would also mean moving a couple of league fixtures to accommodate this.
Mark stated that he had received a request from Truro u14s to play their cup match on the Saturday 22-11-14, this was agreed by all as we are a weekend league.
Mandy has currently completed her youth module, and Grace at County will be updating the info on processing the youth modules.
Peter asked what was happening with the pitch finder/ ground link on the website, Mark has agreed to sort this on the website, as he wasn’t sure that we had all ready agreed for this to go ahead.

Correspondence
An email from Dawn Aberdeen from County was read out, explaining the Personal Accident Insurance required by Rep Teams, this was also sent to Les when it was received by Debbie.
Les explained that all their players take out their own comprehensive Insurance at £7 per player.
Trevenson Response to their u15 Tigers issues were read out, the manager has resigned from the club, it looks like the team will fold, and the club will keep us informed.
Newquays Response to the low marks from St Agnes was read out, it was agreed that we reschedule their next match and get an independent referee and someone to monitor it too.
Helston U15 Response to their low mark submission, this was a mistake on their part.
Warren Parkers Girls  email was discussed, where he is organising a girls managers/coaches meeting at the County Offices on Monday 10-11-14, in his email he has asked for their feed back as to why they aren’t playing football?
Debbie read out the details of who had players registered and who was actually playing football, which was not many.
It was agreed that we thank Warren for inviting us to his meeting, but explain how we have put together the format and leagues which we discussed at our girls meeting and that we would not be attending, but look forward to the outcome.
The Cup matches for the girls will not be sorted until we know the outcome of their meeting, as none of the earlier fixtures have been played.

Match Report Issues
Illogan v Wendron U10 02-11-14
The comments from the match report above were read out. It was agreed that Debbie will email Wendron to get an explanation and she will copy the comments for their response.
Culdrose Cyclones v Perranwell Blues 02-11-14
The comments from the match report above were read out.
Alan explained his comments, Mark Les and Chris were also present, all were asked to write a report of the incident, as Alan was not the manager and only a spectator, Debbie will contact Culdrose to get response from them also.
Hayle v Carharrack U15 12-10-14
The comments from the match report were read out.
Debbie will copy them to Caharrack and ask for their response.

Treasurer Report
Sharon handed both Debbie and Peter  Expenditure and Payment received  Reports.
Main Account as of 1st  September £11270.52
Deposit Account as of 9th September £3193.87
Charlestown has submitted a request for a reimbursement for 9v9 goals, as they have not claimed before, it was agreed they can claim.
St Agnes has claimed for their Certificate Subsidy for DDS, Child Protection and 1st Aid of £60.
Wadebridge have also submitted a claim for the above.
Peter asked why so much has been paid to County for the Referee Appointments, £637.32, Kevin explained how this is worked out, and it related to how many teams/matches are played in the u16s leagues which also includes the girls too.
Kevin asked who had taken advantage of the MacDonald’s free kit offer, St Agnes, Grasshoppers and Hayle have. 

Chartered League
Peter stated that there was no change in the status of the 2 clubs who are currently not CS which are Falmouth Town and Godolphin Atlantic. 

AOB
Craig informed us that he had been nominated in a National Competition, Lucozade Kit Out, he has won £1000 worth of kit, which he has not sorted yet, he has submitted details of the League to a national paper, he contacted Mandy for some photos from the earlier festivals to promote the league, everyone congratulated him, he will let us know when we will get the exposure!!

League coats, the price of these will be about £34 each, Debbie asked if we should contribute to these ourselves, this was discussed, it was proposed by Alan and Seconded by Les that the league should pay for them,  as committee members should wear them at all events to promote ourselves to the parents/coaches/managers etc.

Debbie explained how the new dictating machine is working well, helping with the typing out of these minutes.

Meeting Closed at 8.30pm.   


